
 

Jesus said, "Greater love has no one than this, that he lay down his life for 
his friends." (John 15:13). 
 

These words were the focal point of last week’s Anzac Day Chapel. Jesus is 
the ultimate role model of such self sacrificing love. It led him to put his life 
on the line, concerned only for the welfare of others and providing for the 
needs of others ahead of his own. His love for us ultimately cost him his 
life. When I place the example of Christ alongside the example of an ANZAC 
such as John Simpson, the hero who used his donkey as an ambulance for 
wounded soldiers at Gallipoli, I find that both help me appreciate in a 
deeper way the sacrifice of the other. For 24 days, Simpson risked his own 
life 10-15 times a day, trudging up Shrapnel Gully in the face of almost 
constant enemy fire, in order to bring back that number of seriously 
wounded soldiers, who, without his efforts, would no doubt have died. And 
on the 24th day, he lost his own life, while he was engaged in his normal 
routine of saving others.  
 

Prayer: Jesus, our observance of Anzac day helped us appreciate the meaning your self sacrifice. Teach 
us, through your words and actions to learn the way of peace. May your peace be a real force in our 
world where people are so easily lead to fight each other. Teach us also to appreciate that such self 
sacrifice gives us the freedom and privileges we have so much of here in Australia. Amen. 
 

Pastor Mike Neldner 
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Year 6 Longreach Safari Adventures 2018 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

After Easter and Christmas, ANZAC Day would be my next favourite celebration. At this time each year it’s affirming to 

acknowledge and to be reminded about the sacrifices made by our country’s servicemen and servicewomen which have enabled 

us to enjoy the enviable quality of life we enjoy in Australia. I once read that a country’s character is determined by the way it 

commemorates and values its war heroes. Thank you to those parents and visitors who attended our ANZAC Day service last 

Friday. The students must be commended on their very respectful behaviour at Friday’s service. Thank you to those staff who 

ably supported Mrs. Lois Kube as she organised and hosted a wonderful ANZAC Day service – Lest We Forget! 

It was wonderful to host so many families at last week’s Students/Parents and Teacher Conversations after not having this opportunity last year. Thank 

you for your willingness to be open to transparent conversations as together we work towards providing each student with a learning focus, goals and 

outcomes to set them on journey of learning success. Thank you to the Teaching Staff for the time put into making the Conversations a huge success 

and the Admin staff for the work done behind the scenes in this rescheduled event. 

Congratulations to our Senior School Cross-country Team on doing the school very proud at last Friday’s District Carnival. St Paul’s has again walked 

away as victors in the C-Schools’ Division – well done to the whole team! Congratulations to  Aiden M [1st Boys 10 years], Judah B [4th Boys 10 years] and 

Isabelle M [2nd Girls 11 years] on their great running achievements and subsequent selection to compete at the Regional Cross-country Championships 

at the start of June. Thank you to Mrs. Jess Schneider for the work done in organising this year’s cross-country season and keeping the students 

motivated in what has been somewhat of a stop-start season.    

Good luck and wishing our Choir and Instrumental Music students a great evening as they host their parents, family members and other visitors at our 

Showcase tonight at 6pm. Thank you to Ms. Carol Ellwood and the Grace Academy Staff for the work done behind the scenes to plan for and host 

tonight’s event. 

Diary Dates 

2021 
Tuesday 27 April 
Music Showcase 6.00pm 

Friday 30 April 
Mothers & Daughters RSVP & Payment 
Due 

Monday 3 May 
Labour Day Public Holiday 

Wednesday 5 May  
Dan Warlow visit to Chapel 

Thursday 6 May 
P&F Mother’s Day Stall 
Mothers & Daughters Event 4.00-5.30pm 

Friday 7 May 
Kindy Mother’s Day Morning Tea 
Prep Mother’s Day Afternoon Tea 

Sunday 9 May  
Mother’s Day  

St Paul’s Lutheran Church Sunday Services 
are on Sunday at 9:00am and online via 
Facebook and YouTube. 
 

If you have questions about the Christian 
Faith, please contact Pastor Mike on 
0421 131 965 or 5432 4419 

55 Smiths Road, Caboolture, Qld 4510   07 5495 5899           WWW.STPAULSLPS.QLD.EDU.AU           postmaster@stpaulslps.qld.edu.au  

http://www.stpaulslps.qld.edu.au
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2021 SCHOOL THEME - WISDOM - The Lord gives Wisdom [Proverbs 2:6]  

Knowledge comes from Learning. Wisdom comes from Living. Anthony Douglas Williams.  

FROM THE DEPUTY 
 

ANZAC Service 
I would also like to thank families for participating in our ANZAC Service last Friday but an extra special thank you to Mr Bloxham 
for his extraordinary playing of the Last Post. 
 
Music Showcase 
We are looking forward to seeing you this evening at our Music Showcase. A very special thank you to Ms Carol Ellwood for her 
time and effort in preparing this evening and giving our Music Students this wonderful opportunity. 

 
 
Dan Warlow at Chapel 
Dan Warlow is an Australian Christian Kids’ Music  
artist and entertainer who will be with us on 
Wednesday 5 May at Chapel. Parents are invited  
to join us for this. https://danwarlow.com/pages/meet-dan  
 
 

Medication 
Please remember that all medication MUST be delivered to the school office by an adult. It is NOT OK to send it to school with a student.  
 
Mothers and Daughters’ Event  
– Thursday 6 May  
Invitations have been sent out.  
 
Please remember to RSVP by Friday 30 
April.  
 
Numbers are limited so secure your 
ticket now. 
 

Lois Kube 
Deputy Principal 

I will be away from St Paul’s on leave in Weeks 3 and 4. 

Wishing everyone a safe and healthy week. 

Yours in Christ. 
 
Anton Prinsloo 
Principal  Quote of the Week:  The weak can never forgive. Forgiveness is the attribute of the strong.” [M. Gandhi]  

FROM THE HEAD OF TEACHING AND LEARNING 
 

Reading Initiative 
 
This Term, St Paul's students will be offered the opportunity to engage in a range of activities 
each term in relation to a specific theme. The theme for Term 2 is 'READ - THINK'. Mrs Morris 
and I have been busy creating the program and initiative and Mrs Morris will release details at 
the beginning of the term. Students who complete the set of challenges will be eligible for a 
special St Paul's wrist band with the theme words printed on it. This wrist band can be worn 
during all of 2021 as part of the everyday school uniform. We hope to encourage a love of 
reading and exploring texts in our Library through the initiative.  
 
Emma Bird 
Head of Teaching and Learning 

READ - THINK 

Visiting Guest Speaker - Donna Dyson 

https://danwarlow.com/pages/meet-dan
https://everydaypower.com/empowering-words-to-hold-onto/
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Mission Statement:   St Paul’s Lutheran Primary School equips our community of learners with a Christian world view for living through sharing the love of Jesus.  Our inclusive 

community provides a quality future-focused education in an ever-changing world, encourages excellence and inspires a love of active lifelong learning. 

INSIDE STORY: RISE 
 

This term the Years 4-6 RISE students are undertaking an 
entrepreneurial project based on the show and concept 
Shark Tank. Students are working in teams to develop a 
product with an environmental, educational or health 
and fitness perspective. 

The steps within the project can be seen here: 

As students progress with their project and complete 
tasks such as making their prototype and developing 
their advertisement, they are using their skills to show 
different roles within the project.  

 

 

 

 

 

Next week we descend on the Makerspace to start our models or 
prototypes. Students will be making their first pitch to another class 
within the school and depending on how successful this pitch is their 
advertising budget will be determined. 

Year 4s finished planning today and Year 5 and 6 will finalise the first 
phase this week. 

There are some seriously good ideas being developed and many of 
them could legitimately compete on the real Shark Tank Show. Watch 
this space for patents pending. 

Katrina Russell 
RISE Teacher 
 

ST PAUL’S PARENTS & FRIENDS GROUP 

Mother’s Day Stall 2021 

St Paul’s P&F Committee will be hosting a Mother’s Day stall on Thursday 6th May 2021.  

The stall will be held during school hours with gifts ranging from $1 - $10.  Students will attend the stall with their class group 
throughout the day to make their special selections.  

Could any money please be sent to school on the day in a named envelope and a named bag to transport gifts safely home. 

As this is a large day to co-ordinate, we are looking for volunteers to help throughout the day. If you are free to spend just an 
hour of your time, please complete the electronic volunteer form that and return it to the School Office by Friday 30th April or 
alternatively you can comment on the post asking for volunteers in the P & F Facebook group. 

 https://www.facebook.com/groups/SPLPSPandF    

Thank you for your support. 

St Paul’s Lutheran P&F Group 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/SPLPSPandF


 

PAGE 4 

UNIFORM SHOP  

Monday 8.00-9.00am & 

Wednesday 8.00-9.00am 

& 2.30-3.30pm. 

Orders can be submitted 

online on Flexischools or 

ordered through the school 

office and delivered to 

students on uniform shop 

days. 

SCHOOL TIMES 

8.00am 

Students Supervised 

8.20am 

Warning Bell to Classes 

8.30am 

Learning Begins 

10.50am - 11.30am 

Morning Recess 

12.50pm - 1.30pm 

Lunch  

3.00pm 

End of School Day 

ASSEMBLY TIMES 

Senior Assembly  

Friday 8.35am 

Junior Assembly  

Thursday 8.35am 

CHAPEL TIME 

Whole School Chapel  

Wednesday 8.35am 

@StPaulsLutheranPrimary School 

@StPaulsLutheranKindy 

@SPLCCaboolture 

@SPLPSBuySwapSell 

@StPaulsLPSAlumni  
 

Join the P&F closed group: 
https://www.facebook.com/
groups/SPLPSPandF/ 

To advertise in our Newsletter please email newsletter@stpaulslps.qld.edu.au 

PHYSICAL EDUCATION 
We had some fantastic weather and 
lots of FUN was had at the District 
Cross Country last Friday. Well done to 
all 28 St Paul’s runners who competed 
with determination and an optimistic 
attitude!  

Averaging 100 students in each race, 
special congratulations to Isabelle M 
(2nd- 12yr Girls), Aiden M (1st - 10yr 
Boys) & Judah B  (4th-12yr Boys), qualifying for the Regional 
event on Tuesday, 1st June.  

 

St Paul’s placed 1st Overall for the C School’s Division. 
Thank you to Mrs. Hare and our school families for 
attending to show their support. A special presentation will 
be held at Senior assembly this Friday 30th April. 

Jessica Schneider 
PE & Sport Coordinator 

mailto:newsletter@stpaulslps.qld.edu.au?subject=Re:%20Newsletter

